Public Notice Haringey

LONDON
HARINGEY COUNCIL - PUBLIC NOTICE
PROPOSED ZEBRA CROSSING — WOLSELEY ROAD AND PARK ROAD N8

The Haringey (Free Parking Places, Loading Places and Waiting, Loading and Stopping
Restrictions) (Amendment No.***) Order 202*

T75

Notice is hereby given that the Council of the London Borough of Haringey proposes to make
the above mentioned Order under sections 6 and 124 of and Part IV of Schedule 9 to the Road
Traffic Regulation Act 1984, as amended and Section 23 Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984 to
implementa Zebra Crossing on Wolseley Road N8 and relocate the existing Zebra Crossing on
Park Road N8.

The general effect of the Order: To amend the waiting and loading restrictions as detailed
below to facilitate the installation of proposed Zebra Crossings:

1. To remove the double yellow lines on both sides of Wolseley Road N8 from its
junction with Park Road, south west for 30 metres to outside Flats 4-6.

2. To remove the double yellow lines and double kerb blips on Park Road N8 across
the carpark access to Coulsdon Court

It is proposed that a Zebra Crossing would be introduced on Wolseley Road N8, with the
centre located 9.5 metres south west of its junction with Park Road. To accommodate this, the
existing Zebra Crossing on Park Road N8 will be relocated south eastwards by approximately
8 metres. The centre line of this crossing is currently located outside no.70 (the Maynard Arms
pub) but would instead be located outside no.68a (Traynor & Company).

The crossings will be supported with associated zig-zag markings, on which vehicles would be
prohibited from stopping at all times. These will be placed on the carriageway either side of the
crossings; no more than 17 metres in both directions.

A copy of the proposed Order, the Council's statement of reasons for making the Order and
plans showing the locations and effects of the Order may be inspected during normal office
working hours until the end of a period of 6 weeks from the date on which the Order is made or
the Council decides notto make the Order, at the reception desk, Alexandra House, 10 Station
Road, Wood Green, N22 7TR or can be viewed online at
https://consultation.appyway.com/haringey

Any person wishing to object to the proposed Order or make other representation should send
grounds for their objection via the online portal https:/consultation.appyway.com/haringey or
alternatively email traffic.orders@haringey.gov.uk or write to Traffic Management Group,
Alexandra House, 4t floor, 10 Station Road, Wood Green, N22 7TR quoting refence 2022-T75,
by 8 February 2023.

Dated: 18" January 2023

Ann Cunningham
Head of Highways and Parking



